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Letter from President 
 

 

 

Brené Brown said it best in Dare to Lead, “Integrity is choosing courage 

over comfort. It’s choosing what’s right over what’s fun, fast, or easy, and 

it’s practicing your values, not just professing them.”  

An interpersonal situation at work this past month prompted me to open 

the discussion about workplace communication. As the staff digested the incident, we began to question every 

interaction with that person and it consumed the office for a brief period of time.  

The incident started with one colleague but eventually every staff member was weaved into their story. 

Fortunately, READ Saskatoon has the best leadership team I have ever worked with and if it wasn’t for their 

quick decision making, this event could have torn us to pieces. To combat the tension in the office, our staff 

read the article How to Speak up in a Meeting, and When to Hold Back. It is a thought provoking, quick and 

easy read. The author, Allison Shapira, offers three strategies for speaking up effectively and three warnings for 

when to hold back. This prompted some great discussion questions: How often do you speak up at meetings? 

Do you hold back when you feel uncomfortable? How often are you speaking for others in the room and when 

is that okay?  

I learned this past month how quickly communication issues can lead to lapses in trust. “Trust is the glue that 

holds teams and organizations together. We ignore trust issues at the expense of our own performance and the 

expense of our teams and organization’s success” (Brené Brown). When a person puts their achievements above 

the organization, they may be willing to disregard the trust that connects colleagues and be willing to judge and 

accuse instead of ask questions. 

I am an extraverted person, so speaking up is my way of life. I need to talk things through, bounce ideas off 

others, and most times I discover in the moment, through feedback, if an idea is worth advancing or if it should 

be tossed in the trash. Although there are many valid reasons people don’t want to speak up in front of others, 

we are all responsible for our feelings. As professionals we need to hold ourselves and each other accountable if 

we are stockpiling emotions and opinions. It is our job as leaders, from wherever you stand in your 

organization, to provide work cultures where people can choose courage.  

Take care, 

 

Michelle Busa 
 Chapter President 

of Saskatoon 

 

 

 March, 2020  

https://hbr.org/2019/04/how-to-speak-up-in-a-meeting-and-when-to-hold-back
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  Are you ready for a challenge ?? 

How many guests can you bring ?? 
Over the next 12 months, the ember who has the most referrals 

that join EWI , will win cold, hard cash ! 

The winner will be awarded at our EWI December 2020 Dinner meeting. 

In the case of a tie, the prize money will be split equally between winners. 

2019-2020 Officers & 
Directors 

 

President 
Michelle Busa, READ Saskatoon 

 

Vice President 
Darlene Biggins, Individual Member  

 

Secretary 
Fran Seidler, Hillcrest Memorial 

Gardens & Funeral Home  
 

Treasurer 
Darlene Biggins (acting),  
THIS COULD BE YOU ! 

 

Ways & Means 
THIS COULD BE YOU ! 

 
 

Membership Director 
Susan Mowat, ClearTech 

 

Sergeant-at-Arms 
Jennelle Wignes -Haaland, ClearTech 

 

Programs 
Karen Skirten, Sable Consulting 

 

Director At Large 
Sherry Buziak, MOBO Promotional 

Solutions 
 

ASIST Director 
Joy Crawford, Individual Member 

  

Advisor 
Sandra Miller, Individua Member  
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March Meeting – Wednesday, March 18th 
 
Join us for a “Wee Bit of Irish Fun!” 
Come get your green on and have some fun in a 
traditional pub with warm food, friends and an 
engaging speaker.  As we will be surrounded by books 
that night, why not focus on Literacy, one of EWI’s core 
philanthropic tenets? 
John will be sharing with us the history of book design 
as well as other aspects of reading. 
For our meal, your choice of entrée includes either Fish 
& Chips, Lamb Stew or Meat Loaf. 
If you have any friends, family, colleagues or clients that you want to introduce to EWI, then this would 
be a wonderful night to do so!  Remember – we have that amazing cash incentive for the member who 
recruits the most new members this year! 
 

 
Directions: 243 21 St E. – Senator 
Hotel. Street parking is for a fee 
until 6pm.   
 
 
  



 

asdfasdf 

5 | Page 

 

Saskatoon Monthly Newsletter  March 2020 

ewiofsaskatoon.com 

 

  

 

 

 

Dear Fellow EWI of Saskatoon Members! 

 

ROAD TRIP! 

 

If anyone is interested in travelling with me to Calgary on April 24th to attend EWI of Calgary’s largest annual 

event, the Hot Heels Fashion Show, and meet with the EWI Corporate Board from the US who is attending, 

please get in touch with me! 

Would love some company on the drive and it would be a great opportunity to interact with the Corporate 

Board and our fellow EWI Sisters in Calgary! 

Thanks! 

 

Karen Skirten 

Program Director 
  



 

asdfasdf 

6 | Page 

 

Saskatoon Monthly Newsletter  March 2020 

ewiofsaskatoon.com 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
                                              


